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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                        July 19, 2022
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Gwen Inskeep
	Bingham County GIS
	(208 782-3172
	ginskeep@co.bingham.id.us

	Melodie Halstead
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	(208) 239-3370
	melodie.halstead@itd.idaho.gov

	Princton Lee
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	plee@cityofblackfoot.org

	Trevor Hansen
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 982-0373
	trevor.hansen@intgas.com

	Spence Ward
	HLE, Inc.
	(208) 785-2977
	spencew@hleinc.com

	Parker Hill
	Connect Engineering
	
	phill@connectengr.com


· Justin Whited, called the meeting to order.
· Melodie Halstead made the motion to approve the minutes and Dusty Whited seconded it. The minutes from the June 14, 2022 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – Nothing to report. 

Scott Murphy is the new City of Blackfoot Street and Sanitation Superintendent.  He has the same phone number as Vaughn Key had.
· Intermountain Gas – Justin reported Intermountain Gas has finished up a couple of projects in the last couple of weeks.  Both of the projects on 700 West and the one on 615 West are now done.  
· Idaho Power – No representative present.
· Sparklight formerly Cable One – No representative present.
Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 6/30/22 – $630.23 
Dues for 2022 have been collected from the following: Bingham County, Digline, City of Firth, City of Blackfoot, Idaho Transportation Department, and Harper-Leavitt Engineering. 
Subdivision Review:  The Basalt Bar Estates and Mountain Edge Commercial Park subdivisions Gwen Inskeep talked about at last month’s meeting got pushed to August’s agenda.  
Gwen handed out printouts of a new 34 lot residential subdivision just off of Rose Road north of Blackfoot named Rose River Estates.  There are 4 new roads proposed through the subdivision.  An electronic copy is attached to these minutes.
Tiffany Olsen couldn’t make the meeting today, but relayed through Gwen the number of building permits are slightly down this month.

Next week there is an Address Committee Meeting with the City of Blackfoot.  Gwen will be attending the meeting.

New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – The County has completed its micro seal program for this year and chip sealing is almost done.
Dusty had Intermountain Gas move their utilities earlier this spring to facilitate building a cul-de-sac in Adams Country Acres out on the end of Thompson Lane.  The Road and Bridge Department has been busy and hasn’t had time to build it yet.
· ITD – Melodie Halstead didn’t have an updated ITD project report.  
· Intermountain Gas – There is one gas project coming up soon on Rich Lane for a 4 lot division right project.  Intermountain Gas will be submitting a right of way permit and traffic control plan for work in the road right of way for this project.
Other Business:
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on August 16, 2022, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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